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The Editor welcomes contributions from any person interested in motor sport. Therefore, views 
expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily those of the South Australian Motor Racing Officials 
Association or any of its members. 
All photos in this edition are courtesy of http://samroa.org.au/facebook contributors. 
Please feel free to contact the editors if you have any articles you would like included in future 
editions. 

New location for the General Meeting: 

Kent Town Hotel 

72-76 RUNDLE Street, KENT TOWN South Australia 

The Board room – follow the signs       

Meeting starts 7:30pm 

Come along from 6pm and enjoy a meal.  

 

mailto:editor@samroa.org.au?subject=Newsletter%20Story
http://samroa.org.au/facebook
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President’s Prattle 

Welcome to the June/July Newsletter 

Howdy all.  

Welcome to the June/July Newsletter 

First up I’d like to thank all our members, both old and new, for their continued support at the various 

events held so far this year. I know it can be difficult, but your efforts are really appreciated. Again, a big 

thank you. 

Our next General Meeting is Wednesday 7 June to be held at The Kent Town Hotel, 72 - 76 Rundle 

Street, Kent Town starting at 1930. The committee and some others arrive around 1815 to have a meal 

and get together prior to the meeting, so come and join us.  

At this next meeting we’ll be taking nominations for our committee, so if you want to be more involved 

in the organisation either nominate yourself or get someone to nominate you. This is your club and if it’s 

not going in the direction, you want it to go, now is your opportunity to get involved. The election of the 

committee will be done at our AGM which will be held in August this year. 

As I have mentioned before I will not be standing for president or any other position on the committee, 

and Leslie Atkinson will be standing down from the committee as well. This means there are at least two 

positions on the committee which will need to be filled, along with the usual positions. 

We will be taking nominations at this coming General Meeting, and prior to the meeting in August so get 

yourself organised and nominate. 

Our annual dinner is being held on 2 September at a venue yet to be confirmed. Further details will be 

provided closer to the event. 

So that’s about all I’ve got for now, and we’ll see you all next Wednesday, 7 

June. 

 

Bruce Morisset – President 
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Upcoming Events Calendar 
 

Month Date Event Location Chief 

Flag/Assistant 

T&CC Duty 

Officer 

June TBC Theory – Online 

training – Fire 

training module 

Online T&CC Cathy Sinton 

Sun 4th Superkarts & 

Modern Regularity 

Mallala Peter Stevens 

Wed 7th  General Meeting The Kent 

Town 

Hotel  

7:30pm 

President - Bruce 

Morisset 

Fri 9th - Sun 11th SAMS Series 

Round 2, including 

Asian Lamborghini  

The Bend Cathy Sinton 

July TBC Practical Fire 

training day 

TBC T&CC Tony Aloi 

Sat 8th & Sun 9th SCCSA R3 Mallala 

(with Porsche 

supersprint) 

Mallala Kim Morrison / 

Alec Donnon 

Sun 23rd  Superkarts & 

Modern Regularity 

Mallala Brad Morrison 

Sept. Sat 2nd  Annual Change 

over dinner 

TBA President  

 

All meetings and dates are on the SAMROA database, please keep in mind that all meetings are subject 

to change, the dates are correct as of 1 Feb 2023. The T&CC will endeavour to advise if there is any 

change to the details of any event as soon as possible and update the member database.  

Please log onto the SAMROA member database and put your name down for any events that interest 

you. 

Also check out what is happening across the state in all forms of Motorsport via the Motorsport Australia  

Events Calendar: https://motorsport.org.au/events/championships/state/sa-nt (this site is not validated 

for accuracy by SAMROA) 

 

 

 

 

https://motorsport.org.au/events/championships/state/sa-nt
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T&CC Report 
 

 

Welcome to the June & July Report. The T&CC recently held a seniors online training module for any of 
our members who are either currently a senior, wishing to be a senior or simply interested in the role of 
a senior post official. The training went well with good participation by all, I hope everyone who 
attended got something from the session. Our next session will be the theory session for fire training, 
this will be mandatory if you are considering attending the practical training session. 
 
I want to say thank you to those who have attended any of the recent race meetings. However, the 
T&CC and our Chief Flags are concerned at the decline in people coming to events which is putting a 
strain on everyone. In the newsletter is a list of the upcoming meetings for the next 2 months. Can you 
have a look at the calendar and possibly make yourself available to attend an event? We would love to 
give more people opportunities in various roles but if we don’t get sufficient people to a meeting then 
opportunities are very limited. If you have any concerns about going trackside, or race meeting 
attendance in general, please contact a member of the T&CC and discuss your concerns. We will do our 
best to assist you and address your concerns. As a member of this club, a motor racing officials 
association, my understanding is you joined to be a race official, this means you want to be trackside. 
We need to provide officials to various club events during the year, not just Supercars, these club events 
are great meetings to learn the skills required, they are also the grass roots of the sport, not just for the 
drivers but for us also. We understand family and work commitments often need to come first for 
everyone, but we ask if you can give some time to the club by coming to our events and help out it will 
make the event run smoother, safer and be more enjoyable for everyone. 
 
A number of people have completed online training modules including the Bronze module. The next 
step is an event assessment to upgrade your licence. The T&CC encourages people to develop 
themselves by doing these online courses, however we ask if you are planning to do the course and 
would like to have an event assessment at a race meeting, to have a chat with the T&CC so we can place 
you in positions suitable for the assessment prior to the event assessment. This is to assist you develop 
the required skills and also prepare you for the event assessment. We want to ensure you get the 
training, mentoring and assistance you need for your event assessment. We want all our officials to be 
successful and will work with you to ensure your success.  
 
Don’t forget we have fire training day coming up in July. As a prerequisite for the practical training day 
you must complete the online module which will be held in June. 
 
Please remember to fill out your performance sheets. This helps the 
T&CC in developing relevant training courses and improving skills 
within the Club. 
 
If anyone is available for the weekend 10th & 11th June (Long 

weekend – you can have a sleep in on Monday      ) more names are 
needed for the SA Motor Racing Series, Round 2 – this includes a 
round of the Lamborghinis. 
 
See you all trackside soon. 
Cheers 
Cathy 
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The Bend Events: 

There are some changes to the way members need to register and log in for some events at The Bend. 

The Bend Motorsport Park has set up Better Impact for all upcoming events promoted by The Bend 

Motorsport Park. This includes the OTR Supersprint.  

Could all SAMROA members who are attending each event register using the Better Impact portal. 

Please find below links for each event. 

 The login details that you have used for Supercar promoted events (The VALO Adelaide 500 etc) will be 

what you can log in with for the events held at The Bend as well. 

SA Motorsport Series Round 2  https://bttr.im/ilbo8 

SA Motorsport Series Round 3 https://bttr.im/98phi 

The Bend Classic 27-29 October 2023 https://app.betterimpact.com/PublicOrganization/4ea17873-
457e-4afa-9bc5-9f2a8c5f7412/ActivityCategory/230428/1 

Please also continue to place your name on the SAMROA database for these events so T&CC and Chief 

Flag knows who is attending the event when doing placings. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://bttr.im/ilbo8
https://bttr.im/98phi
https://app.betterimpact.com/PublicOrganization/4ea17873-457e-4afa-9bc5-9f2a8c5f7412/ActivityCategory/230428/1
https://app.betterimpact.com/PublicOrganization/4ea17873-457e-4afa-9bc5-9f2a8c5f7412/ActivityCategory/230428/1
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Happy birthday to our members who will be celebrating milestones in  

June & July 

 

June   July 

   
Sarah Kenyon 7th   Christopher Rabin 1st 

   
Bronwen Williamson 12th   Colin Leaker 2nd  

   
Gerry Bourke 24th  Jenny Love 9th 

   
  Andrew Robinson 11th 

   
  Peter Ruth 15th 

   
  Leslie Atkinson 20th 
 

  
  Elise Westin 31st  
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Our Members Travels  

 

Alan Hardy – Bathurst 12 hour 2023: 

The Bathurst 12 hour, what a great way to start the year. I set off from 

home on Tuesday 31 January for the drive to Bathurst in my old 

(500,000km), but much-loved Toyota Prado, with my camper trailer in tow. This is a trip I’ve done many 

times, overnight at West Wyalong and in to the officials’ campground at Mt Panorama about lunch time 

on Wednesday. 

This time it didn’t quite work out as planned. I was making good time, just cruising really, when 35 km 

after passing though Hay NSW, the Prado decided it had had enough and let go with an almighty rattle 

in the engine. I knew straight away that it was serious and that there was no way it could continue – so 

what do I do now? There was no phone reception, there was very little traffic, and I was parked quite 

close to the edge of the road. The only contact was via the CB Radio, so I called for help and a very quick 

reply came from an approaching vehicle, a pilot for an oversize load who said he’d be with me in 

moment. He stopped and we assessed that the best option was to leave the vehicle and get a lift back to 

Hay and try to get the NRMA to come and retrieve both the Prado and the Camper. 

I walked into Lugsdin Toyota in Hay, the NRMA agent for the area, and explained my predicament. 

Wassa, their retrieval guy, was with me almost straight away and we were in the truck headed for a ‘lift‘ 

tow recovery back to Hay, by now late afternoon. 

We were able to get the camper into the Big4 Caravan Park in Hay and I set up for a stay of unknown 

duration, but still with the question of “what do I do now?” I established my priorities for Wednesday 

morning – the first was to get the Prado back to Adelaide, I wasn’t going anywhere until I knew it was 

sorted. I then had to decide what was possible for me, do I go back to Adelaide or try to go on to 

Bathurst? The head said go back, but the heart said go on. 

I managed to get the Prado picked up on a retrieval from Adelaide, at considerable cost, and it was gone 

by Wednesday afternoon. The next question was “what do I do?” I was a member of the Facebook 

Group, ‘Bathurst 12HR Officials’, so I put up a post to see if anyone was passing through Hay who may 

be able to give me a lift. Sadly nobody was. With the help of Google, I managed to find a bus route that 

could get me from Hay to Bathurst on Thursday, but now, where would I stay when I got there? I had a 

site in the campsite but no camping gear that I could get there without a vehicle. 

This is where the motorsport ‘family’ came forward. Almost immediately I had an offer of a tent from 

marshals already there and bedding from another marshal already on-site. There were numerous offers 

of help and support once I got there so the decision was easy, I’m going to Bathurst. 

On Thursday morning I was up early and packed what gear I could take on the bus with me, packed up 

the camper trailer and set off to walk to the bus stop in Hay for the 7am bus to Cootamundra. The bus 

only had a few passengers, and it was a comfortable trip through all the little towns in the Riverina area 

of NSW, and 5 hours later we arrived at the Cootamundra Station and bus interchange. 

After a 3-hour layover I was on the bus to Bathurst, via Canowindra and Orange, another 4 hour trip, 

arriving at the Bathurst station at about 7pm. It was a long trip but at least I was there. I was met at the 

station by fellow marshal Jackie Schlein, who had already collected my credentials for me, and drove me 
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to the campsite. Jackie and husband Andrew had already erected the tent for me on my campsite and a 

blow up mattress and bedding was ready for me.  

I was set for the week to follow and was able to begin to think about how I would survive the next 3 race 

days and 4 drive days that followed. The support I received from people at the track reinforced that 

going on to Bathurst was the best thing I could have done. 

The message I want to convey here is that in the motorsport community we are surrounded by friends, 

people we know well and many we don’t. I was inundated with offers of help and support, but without 

the help of the following I would not have made it. I sincerely thank you for enabling me to participate in 

the sport I love. 

To my wonderful wife Noeleen who puts up with my constant absence and spent this entire episode 

wondering what was going to happen next.  

To Jackie and Andrew Schlein for loaning me the tent, setting it up and packing it up, and organising the 

bedding. This was the key factor in my decision to proceed. Also, to Jackie for leaving a dinner gathering 

to pick me up from the station, drop me at the track and then returning to the dinner. 

To Trevor from Canberra for loaning me a camp stretcher and mattress which made the nights much 

more comfortable. 

To Michael from Raymond Terrace for inviting me to dinner on Friday night, a most enjoyable evening. 

To Maureen who drove me to the Hertz agent in Bathurst during a drive day lunch break to collect a hire 

car for the trip back to Adelaide. 

To Lugsdin Toyota and ‘Wassa’, the retrieval guy from Hay. He not only did the retrieval job on the 

Prado, but he also towed the camper trailer to the caravan park and helped me get it set up. 

To the Big4 Caravan Park at Hay. When I left the camper trailer to catch the bus they said not to worry, 

they moved it to their storage area for me to come and pick up whenever I was ready, with no charge. 

That happened 8 weeks later. 

To the many other officials who have come up to me at subsequent events and asked how the Prado is. 

To answer the question, the engine was written off and I’m in the process of getting a replacement. It 

should be back at Bathurst for the 1000 in October. 

I have only been an official for the past 2 years but the friendships I’ve made and the experiences I’ve 

had in that short time make all the effort we put in worthwhile. This is a fantastic sport. 
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Social Committee Report 
Hi all, 

It’s getting close to that time of the year again where we will be celebrating the 45th birthday of 

SAMROA. 

A date has been selected that is free of events before and after the dinner. The date will be 2nd 

September 2023. 

We are looking at venue options and once that is confirmed we will let, you the members know. 

We encourage you all to keep that date free and we look forward to your attendance. 

 

Regards  

Deb Squires & Janelle Orrock 

Social Committee 
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Promotions Report 
 

Hi all, 

With the help of Joshua Young we have been able to establish a connection with Kartmania at Gepps 

Cross. We have left flyers with them and they have mentioned SAMROA on their Facebook page a little 

while back. We are hoping to maintain and grow this relationship moving forward. 

We are intending to have a display at the Supercars, The Bend in August. 

As always, we do require assistance with manning displays from the members. 

 

Regards 

Deb Squires 

Promotions 

SAMROA Committee Member 

 

 

 

SAMROA Executive and Committee Elections 

 

The August meeting is the club’s Annual General meeting. This is your opportunity to have a say and 

vote on who you feel can contribute to the club in a positive way, or maybe you feel you have 

something to contribute to the club and would like to get more involved in the running of the club. 

This year we will be seeking a new president as our current president, Bruce Morisset is stepping down 

after being at the helm for a number of years. Thank you for your guidance and leadership, Bruce.  

At the June general meeting we will be calling for nominations for all committee positions, listed below. 

If you, or someone you know, has the interest and/or skills to fill any of our committee positions, have a 

chat with them and nominate them at the June meeting.  

 

Positions to be voted in are: 

President Vice-President  Secretary Assistant Secretary  Treasurer 

Plus 4 general committee members.   
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Autosport All Historic Racing Event 2023 - 22 – 23 April 2023 
 

The historic racing association of SA had their annual historic meeting at Mallala recently and wow what a great 

event. 

The sun shined on us all over the weekend, the fields where fabulous, although as expected they dwindled by 

Sunday afternoon, but they put on a great event over the two days. 

There was a great mix off historic vehicles from across the country with vehicles ranging from formula vee, 

formula ford (biggest field I’ve seen a Mallala for a number of years), MG’s, elfin 700, older fords, holdens, Alfa 

Romeo and many more. The event was really well supported by competitors who put on a great display of racing, 

regularity and supersprint events. 

The racing in particular was very close and thrilling across the weekend, it appeared drivers weren’t afraid to “Go 

for it” and put on a great show for all of us.  

Unfortunately, there was a couple of vehicle only casualties from racing on Sunday, no one was injured and 

hopefully all vehicles involved are repaired and we see them back trackside soon. We had our usual incident of a 

large amount of oil left around the circuit by someone which I think adds to the event, there’s always one oil spill 

at historics      .  

Thank you to everyone who attended the event and I’m sure had a great time, I look forward to this event next 

year, I’ve heard from the feedback from the drivers it will be bigger and better with more vehicles expected next 

year. 

The historic racing section of the sporting car club (Promotors of the event) and competitors were all very 

thankful to all our officials who attended the event and as a thank you have given me T-shirts for all those who 

attended, plus a few extras. For everyone who worked the event I have a T Shirt for you, please see me at 

upcoming events or general meeting, I also have a few left-over T-shirts for people if you would like one please 

come see me at the next general meeting, if you would like one come as I will have them available there – these 

will only be available at the general meeting. 

Cheers 
Cathy 
Chief Flag 
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Member Profiles 

  

 

Name: Julie Finn 

Nickname:  Shorty 

Date of birth:  01-12-63 

Birthplace:  Dover, Kent, England 

Where did you grow up?  Various places in UK (Navey Brat) 

How did you get into motorsport, and when did you start with SAMROA?  Ex workmate (now 

landlord) has been nagging me for 10 years, then his wife started nagging so I started attending. 

What’s your most memorable motorsport moment?  In UK getting banned from driving the 

track at Silverstone – the safety car was going too slow @ the 100 years motoring celebrations. 

How would friends and acquaintances describe you?   Funny, Friendly – work mates call me 

little Hitler due to me being a compliance officer. 

What are you most proud off accomplishing?  Moving to Oz alone. 

What’s the most useless talent you have?  Apart from maths I have no idea. 

What is the dumbest or funniest way you’ve been injured?  Fell backwards off a permapine post 

– lower back injury  

What’s your favourite indoor/outdoor activity outside of Motorsport?  Rugby Union – watching 

(used to play in hooker position) 

If you could meet anyone, living or dead, who would you like to meet and why?  Valteri Bottas 

– that’s private, Robbie Williams – singing with him. 

If you could be any fictional character, who would you choose?  Road 

Runner  

What do/did you want to be when you grow up?  Taller 
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Member Profiles 

  

 

Name:  Alec Donnon 

Date of birth: 05-09-86 

Birthplace:  Adelaide 

Where did you grow up?  Salisbury 

How did you get into motorsport, and when did you start with SAMROA?  Started running 

motorsport excels with scouts. Later was introduced to SAMROA via Grant Simms at an AMF. 

What’s your most memorable motorsport moment?  First time hearing a V10 F1 car also at AMF 

– Glorious! 

How would friends and acquaintances describe you?   Eh, Ask them!!       

What are you most proud off accomplishing? Ran a 5 round Khanacross CHID for scouts, that’s 

all for now. 

What’s your favourite indoor/outdoor activity outside of Motorsport? Just put together a racing 

SIM so that will likely take up most of my time       

If you could learn to do anything, what would it be? Fly a plane   

What do/did you want to be when you grow up?  Astronaut 
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Thank you to these businesses who have supported SAMROA in various 

ways recently! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hampstead 

Auto Repairs 

Hampstead Auto Repairs is a specialist mechanic located in Klemzig, SA. Their services include brake repairs, 

clutch and gearbox repairs, air con re-gas and repairs, exhaust repair, power steering alignment, wheel alignment, 

new car & logbook servicing , 4wd repairs , diesel service and repairs, full car servicing and tyre fitting. They also 

offer their customers the additional service of a pick-up and drop-off anywhere within the Klemzig area with prior 

arrangement. They have customers from all over Adelaide including Broadview, Greenacres, Hampstead 

Gardens, Marden, Walkerville, Manningham, Lightsview, Windsor Gardens, Oakden, Northgate, Hillcrest and 

surrounding areas. Their auto repair experts can provide speedy servicing and repairs to ensure that you get 

back on the road as soon as possible. 

Thank you to the team at Hamstead Auto and Alec Donnon for the recent work done to the SAMROA ute. 😊 

 

 

 

 

SAMROA member Shaun Halliday is a franchisee of Mister Minit which 

specialises in repairs, engravings, cutting services plus much more!  

Shaun has offered a 20% discount for SAMROA members upon 

presenting their membership card.  His kiosk is located at the Unley 

Shopping Centre.  Come on down and support each other.  
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If you or your business would like to sponsor our fabulous club please contact a member of our 

committee to discuss opportunities, we are always looking for sponsors to assist us continue to 

support this great club and sport. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



18 

 

 

 

2023 SA Motorsport Events calendar 

 

Date Event Location Chief Flag/Assistant 
T&CC Duty 

Officer 

June 

Sun 4th 
Superkarts & Modern 
Regularity 

Mallala 
Peter Stevens 

Cathy Sinton 

Fri 9th - Sun 11th 
SAMS Series Round 2, 
including Asian 
Lamborghini  

The Bend Cathy Sinton 

July 

Sat 8th & Sun 9th 
SCCSA R3 Mallala (with 
Porsche supersprint) 

Mallala 
Kim Morrison / Alec 

Donnon 
Tony Aloi 

Sun 23rd  
Superkarts & Modern 
Regularity 

Mallala 
Brad Morrison 

August  

Sun 27th  
Superkarts & Modern 
Regularity 

Mallala 
Cathy Sinton Kim 

Morrison 
Fri 18th - Sun 20th  OTR Supersprint The Bend 

Non SAMROA event 

September Sat 16th & Sun 17th SCCSA R4  The Bend Peter Stevens / 
Leslie Atkinson 

Matt Avery 

October 
Fri 13th - Sun 15th 

Motorsport Australia 
Trophy Series 

The Bend 
Non SAMROA event Tony Aloi 

Fri 27th - Sun 29th The Bend Classic The Bend Owen Smith 

November 

Sun 5th  
Superkarts & Modern 
Regularity, (GP) 

Mallala 
Ray McGuiness 

Brad 
Morrison 

Saturday 11th / 
Sunday 12th  

SAMS Series Round 3 The Bend 
Darren Mattiske 

Saturday 18th 
SCCSA Season Finale / 
Enduro 

The Bend 
Rod Mountifield/ 

Alec Donnon 

Thurs 23rd - Sun 26th 

VALO Adelaide 500  

Adelaide 
Street 
Circuit Non SAMROA event  
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12 April 2023 General Minutes 

SAMROA GENERAL MEETING 
 April 2023 
 
Meeting Details: 

 
Date: 12 April 2023 
Location: The Maid Hotel    
Meeting Opened: 19:31 

 
Attendees:        

Present:  As per attendance book 
Apologies: Janelle Orrock, Bruce Morisset, Kim Morrison, Graham Church, Peter 

Stevens, Jackie Schlein  
Guests:   

 
 
Announcements / Reminders: 
 
Previous Minutes: 

Minutes from the Previous Meeting (February 2022) were emailed to members. 
 
Motion: Minutes be accepted as a true and correct record. 
Moved:  Cathy Sinton Seconded: Brad Morrison 
 

Carried.  
 

Business arising from previous minutes: 
Nil 

 
In / Out Correspondence:  

Correspondence In/Out: See attached list 
 
From Post Box:  
Vic Flag Marshalling 
Shannon Insurance certificate 
Term Deposit review confirmation 
Cheque Superkarts 
 
Motion: Correspondence be accepted: 
Moved: Brad Morrison Seconded: Tony Aloi 
 
Carried 

 
Business Arising from the Correspondence: 
Car club funding – eligible for funding towards promotion and training 
3 categories 2 x $200,000 and training $100,000.  
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12 April 2023 General Minutes 

Reports from Other Committees: 
 
WORKPLACE HEALTH SAFETY (Presented by Cathy Sinton) 

Meeting with Wayne Williams at TBMP around safety issues.  He was not aware of 
issues although he had heard some gripes.  Odd since we have raised with 
management previously.  He has taken document and will come back with action 
plan both short term and long term.  
 
Mallala – fire extinguishers placed on posts as at TB.  Ensure dry chem are 
loosened and ready to use. 
 
Fatigue – travelling for motorsport – reminder re personal fatigue, driving to and 
from and also trackside.  If feeling tired speak to chief flag or post flag. Be aware of 
own fatigue manaagemnt 
 

T&CC (Presented by Brad Morrison) 
Lack of info from chief flags in reports. 
Communications haven’t been up to standard. 
Race meeting 16 April karts and reg.  Need more numbers 
So far trialled people in new positions.  Al feedback on these has been positive 
Online training course.  Next seniors training session to all financial members.   
June fire theory online.  Need to attend as pre requ to attend the practical training day 
in July. 
Sept incident management 
Nov – flags and track 
2024: Chief flag workshop – repeat. 
 
Fire training day currently working on TBA 
Duty officers April Graham Church, June Brad Morrison.  Potential change to roster 
around round 3 enduro and SAMS round.  Will advise as needed. 
Historics 22-23 more names needed. 
26-27 May SCCSA round 2.  Owen chief/Leslie assistant.  More people needed 
Peter Hall 6 hour – 7 May. 
 
 
New Members (Presented by Brad Morrison) 
2 new financial members – Julie Finn, Linda Squire 
All names received from AMF and Adelaide 500 promotion displays.  Split with TCC to 
ring and see if she can get them out. 
 
 
MOTORSPORT AUSTRALIA (presented by) 
Nil 
 
STATE OFFICIATING PANEL (presented by Owen Smith)  
Silver theory module Sun 4th June SCCSA.  Times TBA 
Grants – liaise with Andrew Rogers regarding these.   
SAMS round – support categories confirmed.  Lamborghini, Open wheelers, tin tops, 
Vic BMW and circuit excel (Vic round). June long weekend. 
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Members going to Darwin, if unable to attend theory session, one will be held in 
Darwin prior.  
 
WEB SITE (Reported by Peter Ruth) 
Nil 
  
FACEBOOK (Reported by Cathy Sinton) 
More articles needed.  Thanks for those who sent some in from GP 
Member profiles. 
Photos needed. 
 
NEWSLETTER (Reported by Cathy Sinton) 
ditto 

 
SOCIAL COMMITTEE (Presented by Deb Squires) 
Date for 45th – 2 September.   
Venue yet to be confirmed but looking at Kent Town and Safiras.  Awaiting quote for 
Kent Town 
Darren to assist with 50th also 
 
PROMOTIONS (Presented by Deb Squires) 
AMF. Many thanks to those who assisted over the days. 26 names with at least half 
were trackside. 
General public as well.  Many younger.  
 
Hopefully next time there will be more help to set up and man stand. 
Josh has connections with Kart-mania – agreed to talk and promote SAMROA on 
facebook post.  May look at hosting an event there. 
 

 
 

General Business: 
 
Julie Nil 
 
Alec Donnon: Nil 
 
Josh Nil 
Matt Nil 
 
Rod Mountifield:  
 
Nick Papanikolaou: Trailer – material to wrap is $260, plus $260 to paint to fix vinyl 

wrap.  3mm thick to prepare surface prior to wrap.  
Wrap – dependent on what we want to do.  
Deb: Signs on para – sides and roof to be replaced. – included in quote.  To match in 

with ute. Sponsors will be added as stickers 
 
Linda baker Nil:  
Ray – Nil 
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Deb:  
Minute silence on Sunday 16 at briefing. Rod Mountifield happy to do. Good idea.  

Clerk of course to inform drivers. 
Nominations – taken at June meeting and also prior to AGM on the night. Start 

thinking if you may be interested. 
 
Darren 
AMF – 13 names from trackside. 
Posters – available if interested 
AMF: lost F1 car. Praised Dave Ryan with extinguisher, also call from Tim 

Possingham to call Dave.  Also others have given credit to Dave for quik thinkibg.  
Shows that having good mentors assists with training. 

Debrief – event will be bigger next year and want more officials.  Tim has spoken to 
Bruce. 

 
 
Paul Papanikolaou: Nil 
Cathy Sinton:  
Recent loss of Bob schofield – funeral Monday 17th.  Inaugural member and life 

member.  
Dave Vaughan – Saturday historics will do a service for Bob on Saturday morning. 
Brad Morrison: Nil 
Leslie: Nil 
Tony: Nil 
Owen Smith: Nil 
Any feedback re venue would be good.  
Meals are good.  

 
Meeting Closed:  20:25  
 
Next Meeting:  
 
Date:  7 June 2023 
Location: Kent Town Hotel 
Start Time: 7:30pm 


